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ZAMBIA’S STATEMENT DURING THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW OF RWANDA, 25TH JANUARY 2021.

Madam President,

Zambia welcomes the delegation of Rwanda to the Third UPR cycle and thank them for the comprehensive national report and update provided.
We applaud Rwanda for the continued efforts aiming at ensuring that every Rwandese enjoy the fundamental human rights secured by the Constitution and other applicable international human rights instruments. We also commend Rwanda for having implemented several recommendations from the previous review. 
In the spirit of a constructive dialogue and cooperation, Zambia wishes to recommend to Rwanda the following:

1. Take appropriate measures to prevent and address all forms of disability- based discrimination.
2. To promote the integration of women into the labour force and adopt a gender-sensitive and adequately resourced employment policy.
3. To enhance its efforts to combat all forms of gender- based violence against women, including domestic and sexual violence.
4. To take measures to prevent child marriage, including by developing a national action plan and dedicating resources for its implementation.
We wish to conclude by wishing Rwanda a successful review.

I thank you Madam President.
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